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AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

Mid-Down Group Meeting in Ballydugan Mill on Thur 3rd January at 8.00pm

Present

Pat Ryan, Mary McMahon, Philip Nye and Laura Plummer
Apologies

Jim Horgan
Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
Matters Arising

Write for Rights Campaign
Philip thought it went well, particularly having Laura and the singers perform. Mary felt there needs to be more preparation next year. Out of the 25 cases in the booklet, only 18 were ones we could use for cards. The rest were web based. Also several cases had a letter to the authorities as well as a letter to the prisoner or his family. Perhaps next year we could prepare sample letters to be signed by those writing. Also one woman signed a large number of cards without addressing them, so that they couldn’t all be used. It was great that Margaret Ritchie came.
Plaque
There has been no word from Cadogan Enright, so the group agreed to pay for the engraving of the plaque ourselves and asked Pat to set this in motion with the Council with a view to getting it completed for International Women’s Day on 8th March.
Fundraising
We agreed to take part in a car boot sale in Dundrum in the summer, selling either bric-a-brac or unwanted items. Book sales are a non-starter at present, but Philip will look at the possibility of helping North Down with their annual book sale in February or March either by contributing books or just helping out.
We agreed to explore the possibility of holding a musical event with the other groups in Belfast in the autumn either in the Black Box or in the Errigal. Philip has approached Seamus Heaney about the possibility of doing a poetry reading for Amnesty.
We agreed that our fundraising target for the coming year would be £500.

Campaign Action
Amnesty is shortly to release a new prisoner of conscience, Dr. Tun Aung and Tony Fairman has asked of our group wants to campaign for him. The group agreed to do so. Pat will follow up. The group agreed to continue to campaign on Burmese issues for the moment but to keep other countries in mind for the future such as Iran.
We also discussed doing more around the area of Pride marches.

Regional Conference
Philip has arranged the Regional Conference for Saturday 26th January in the Barge near the Waterfront Hall. Guest speakers will include Ciarnan Helferty and Tim Hancock. Philip asked Pat to obtain materials from AIUK for display. 
EGM
The Extraordinary General Meeting will take place in London on 12th January. Philip will attend and outlined the events leading up to the EGM. AIUK had decided at the 2011 AGM to move more resources towards the global south and east where human rights abuses are at their worst. A 6% increase in resources was needed to do this but in fact there was only a 3% increase. £2 million was needed. £1 million was achieved through internal savings but the other £1 million could only be found by cutting some jobs – a possible 23 out of 148. Some members were upset at this, including many of the Regional Representatives and 100 members signed the necessary papers for an EGM to reverse the proposed changes. Philip was in favour of the transfer of resources to the global south and east, feeling to reverse these proposals would constitute a form of paternalism. Laura wanted to slow up the changes so that natural wastage would negate the need for redundancies. Pat was broadly in favour of the changes while regretting the redundancies. Mary said that the changes had been agreed democratically at the 2011 AGM and all big organisations need to review their operations periodically.
Treasurer’s Report
We received £35.06 in donations at the Write for Rights event and the cost of posting the greetings cards was £35.59.  Our balance stands at £566.00.
Any Other Business
Pat is to investigate whether we should have received a Planning Pack. We agreed to meet at the Mill on Sunday 6th January for lunch.
The next meeting is Thursday 7th February 2013
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